
Attention 11:00 Worship Attenders: The 
Contemporary Worship Service is moving to a new 
home! 
Starting Sunday, April 23rd, the 11:00 am contemporary 
worship service will be held in the chapel. The chapel is on the 
same floor as the Nursey room and the offices. After prayer, 
reflection, and input from many, we have decided to relocate 
this service to the chapel as part of a continued effort to 
provide meaningful worship for our congregation. Please join 
us at 10:30 am to share coffee, refreshments and fellowship in 
Room 120 on the same floor. 
 
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP 
The Women's Bible Study Group started a new 6 week study 
on Monday April 17. It is still open for those who are 
interested. The group meets every other week. Meeting dates 
are as follows: 5/1, 5/15, 5/29, 6/12, 6/26.  
 
"Jesus Over Everything" by Lisa Whittle. "Helping you see the 
truth about what is complicating your life and how to 
uncomplicate it by putting Jesus first."  

FIRST PRESS 

 Sunday, April 23rd, 2023 

 
WELCOME 
VISITORS! 

 

We are glad you have chosen to 
worship here today! Please 
come again! 
 

For more information about our 
church, please visit our website: 
www.firstprescaldwell.org.  

 
9:30am Sanctuary Service  
11:00am Contemporary Service  
Sunday School and/or quiet bible-
based activities are available at 
both services. Nursery care is 
available every Sunday in the 
Cradle Room. 
 
Advance registration for in-
person attendance is not required 
at this time. All registration will 
be done on-site beginning at 
9:00am for the Sanctuary Service, 
and 10:30am for the 
Contemporary Service.  
 
Updated indoor worship 
guidelines are available at the 
following link: https://
www.firstprescaldwell.org/ 
worship-guidelines/  
 

Worship online any time via 
Facebook or livestream.com by 
following the links below.  
 

Livestream on Facebook  
 

Livestream on Livestream 
Website 

 

http://www.firstprescaldwell.org
https://www.firstprescaldwell.org/%20worship-guidelines/
https://www.firstprescaldwell.org/%20worship-guidelines/
https://www.firstprescaldwell.org/%20worship-guidelines/
https://www.facebook.com/firstprescaldwell/
https://livestream.com/accounts/21941295
https://livestream.com/accounts/21941295


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR OUR NEXT CONCERT! 
Churan Qiu, Mezzo-Soprano, Peiwen Chen Piano 
Sunday May 7, 2023 4PM 
Mezzo-soprano Churan Qiu is a Artist Diploma student of Montclair State University Cali 
School of Music studying with Beth Roberts. The program will include works by Debussy, 
Santoliquido, Mahler and Heggie. Concerts are held at First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell. 
There will be a Free Will Offering. For information: valerie@firstprescaldwell.org 
 
HUDSON VALLEY HANDBELL FESTIVAL 
The First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell’s Handbell Choir will be represented by Barbara 
Romaine, ringing in the Hudson Valley Handbell Festival on April 29th, 2023 at 4:00pm. The 
event will take place at Sommer Center at Iona University Bronxville Campus. 171 White 
Plains Road, Bronxville, NY. For more information, visit www.hudsonvalleyhandbells.org. The 
entire bell choir plans to participate in the Handbell Festival next year! 
 
HELP US LAY A FOUNDATION FOR OUR FUTURE 
Members are invited to join in laying a foundation for future planning, and starting to meet the 
concern about planning raised at our Annual Congregational meeting. We’ll come together on 
April 29, 9 am – Noon. Using information from the CAT report, we will break into groups to 
look at 9 priority areas of church life 
Developing a strategy and making changes to bring in new families 
Hospitality and welcoming people 
Church Morale 
Conflict Management 
Governance and decision-making processes 
Spiritual Vitality 
Readiness for Ministry - Assessing people’s gifts and helping them use their gifts 
Educational Engagement – Christian education a a life-long process 
Worship and Music 
Each group will take their assigned area.. The group will answer the questions below for their 
area : What additional information do we need? How might we get that information? What 
resources are needed/helpful? What are Strengths currently in place to apply to this concern? 
What are Weaknesses we currently face? What Opportunities are available to us? What Threats/
Challenges are there? What do we need to proceed with addressing this? The end result will 
have developed 9 foundational plans for taking the next steps in strategic planning that can 
include the next called pastor. 
 
 
 
 



THE BOARD OF DEACONS GOLF OUTING  
What could be better than a day of terrific golf, friendly competition, great food and beverages, 
and wonderful prizes? Join us for The Annual Board of Deacons Golf Outing on Wednesday, 
May 24th at Farmstead Golf and Country Club in Lafayette, NJ. All are welcome! The friendly 
4 player/best ball team format guarantees everyone an enjoyable day regardless of skill level. 
Check-in begins at 10:30am followed by a shotgun start at 11:30pm. The afternoon on the 
course is followed by a buffet dinner and cash bar. Come for the entire afternoon, or just for 
dinner. The day promises fellowship as well as the opportunity to network while directly 
supporting Youth & Outreach Mission projects at First Pres. To sign up, register online at 
charitygolftoday.com/boardofdeacons. 
 

WELCOMING INQUIRERS 
Are you a new or regular attender who is not a member of the church? Would you like to know 
more about Presbyterians in general and about First Presbyterian Church in particular? Are you 
interested in becoming a full member? In May, Pastor Bill will be holding Inquirer’s sessions to 
help answer these and other questions. No firm date is set yet because he needs your input. If 
you would like to be part of these sessions, contact the church office at 973-228-0310 or 
at fpc@firstprescaldwell.org. Share your name and contact information, and what days and 
times of day would be easiest for you to attend. Thank you for your interest. 
 
ADULT EDUCATION SPRING NEWSLETTER  
The Adult Education Spring Newsletter—Issue #3 is now available: Download the newsletter 
here: https://bit.ly/40Xh0Ko 

charitygolftoday.com/boardofdeacons
https://bit.ly/40Xh0Ko


FIRST PRES DEACONS 
Your First Pres Deacons are hard at work supporting a variety of important ministries 
throughout the church. Check in here to see what events are up and coming and how you can 
support Deacons, the church and the larger community!  
 
Upcoming events: 
Now - Saturday, April 29th - Coat and Sweater Drive 
Wednesday, May 24th - Golf Outing   
Future Dates to Look Out For: 
Blood Drive - Summer 2023 
Mum Sale - Fall 2023 
 
Please also check out the First Pres monthly Soup Kitchen opportunities on Saturday, April 22 
and Saturday, April 29, 2023, as well as every Thursday. Check the First Pres website for 
details, future dates and information about meals to be prepared and dropped off at the church to 
serve on those days. 
 
SEMI ANNUAL CLOTHING DRIVE  
The Deacons are sponsoring their semi-annual clothing drive to benefit our friends at St. John’s 
Soup Kitchen now through Saturday, April 29th. With spring upon us, we are collecting clean, 
gently used shorts and short sleeve shirts, light jackets, sweatshirts and sweaters. During the 
drive, a drop off bin for donations will be accessible 24/7 outside by the church circle. The 
Deacons and St. John’s Soup Kitchen thank you for your continued support. Should you have 
any questions, please contact FPC326deacons@gmail.com.  
 

FACING RACISM TASK FORCE DISCUSSION SERIES 
The First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell's Facing Racism Task Force invites you to the last 
event in the "Film Festival Discussion Series." Please know that you do not need to have 
attended the previous events in the series to attend the May 8th event. All the films that we have 
been discussing are recommended viewing by the Presbyterian Church (USA)'s Engaging 
Matthew 25 Through Film series. It is requested that you watch the movie prior to the 
discussion event, if possible. The film is currently available via Amazon Prime as well as other 
various streaming services. If you have trouble finding a way to view the film on your own, 
email us, and we will see if we can help. This will be a hybrid event. The discussions will be at 
The First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell, but there will also 
be a virtual option in which you can join in the discussions via 
Zoom. The last film in this series that we will be discussing is 
"The Hate U Give". We hope you will join the discussion! 
Monday May 8   The Hate U Give   (7:30-8:45 pm)   
Please RSVP for this event by Sunday May 7.   
Email facingracismfirstpres@gmail.com  to RSVP or with any questions. 
 

OASIS NEWS 
Oasis needs volunteers in the clothing sorting room at least one day per week from 10 am-12 
pm. If you are interested, please email Andrea Johnston at andreajohnston@oasisnj.org or 973-
881-8307 ext. 121. 

mailto:andreajohnston@oasisnj.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Caldwell Broadway Arts is pleased to announce the faculty for the 
CBA Summer Musical Theater Camp 2023. The CBA Camp is a one-
week musical theater experience with intensive but fun instruction in 
dance, singing and acting. The program is customized to fit the abilities 
and strengths of those enrolled; a week which will inspire our young 
performers and build their skills in all aspects of musical theater.  
 

The Summer Program is offered for performers between the ages of 10 and 17 and will be held 
from August 7-11, 2023 from 9:30-2PM daily and culminating with the CBA Showcase on Friday 
August 11, 2023 at 5PM.  The program is an initiative of the First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell 
326 Bloomfield Avenue where the program will be held.   
 

Sarah Solie is the Artistic Director and Vocal Instructor, Linda Talcott Lee Dance,  Instructor and 
Jonathan Hadley, Acting Instructor. Applications are now being accepted.  For more information 
and an application visit the CBA Website.  Caldwellbroadwayarts.org  

 

Sarah Solie – Artistic Director/Voice Instructor   
Sarah Solie is a nine-time Broadway veteran, appearing in such shows as 
Beauty and the Beast, South Pacific, Annie and Mary Poppins. Her studio 
experience includes Disney film soundtracks, original Broadway cast 
recordings and vocal jazz performances at various venues in New York City, 
including appearing twice at Carnegie Hall with the New York Pops. As a 
teacher, Sarah has maintained a private voice studio for the past 12 years and 
has taught classes in voice and musical theatre for performing arts schools in 
the Central New Jersey area. Sarah is thrilled to be a co-founding director of 
Caldwell Broadway Arts.  
 

Linda Talcott Lee – Dance Instructor   

Linda Talcott Lee is an Emmy Award-winning choreographer and four-time 
Broadway veteran whose vast experience includes working with dance greats 
such as Jerome Robbins, Graciella Danielle and Kenny Ortega. Since 
relocating to the Minneapolis/St. Paul area, Linda has been a member of the 
teaching faculty at the University of Minnesota, has choreographed multiple 
productions at Ordway Theater, Minneapolis Children’s Theater and The 
History Theater, and continues to perform locally. She can currently be seen in 
Chanhassen Dinner Theater’s production of The Prom.  
 

Jonathan Hadley – Acting Instructor   

Jonathan Hadlley appeared both on Broadway and in the National and 
International tours of the hit musical Jersey Boys. His Off-Broadway and 
touring productions include Into the Woods, Fiddler on the Roof, Joseph and 
the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat, The Great Divorce and The Bodyguard. 
Mr. Hadley’s television appearances include “Another World” and HBO’s hit 
drama “Succession”. He is a teaching artist with Camp Broadway, TADA!, 
and Bravo’s “On With the Show”. Currently, Jonathan is a Visiting Professor 
at the University of Iowa, having recently directed their theatre department’s 
production of the Broadway musical, Something Rotten.  
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: VALERIE SHONDEL CBA DIRECTOR 

valerie@firstprescaldwell.org   

mailto:valerie@firstprescaldwell.org


YOUTH GROUP 
Calling all 6-12th graders! April's youth group will be meeting for "GaGa" and pizza! All are invited to 
join us for a fun evening of fun and fellowship on April 30th. If you do not know how to play, that's fine, 
come and learn a great new game!! We will meet from 4:30-6pm in the gym. Please bring $10 for pizza 
and let Kaitlyn know if you plan on attending. Guests are welcome so bring a friend along to join in on 
the fun!! Contact Kaitlyn at kaitlynheun@gmail.com 
 

SANDWICH NIGHT 
Oh yes, oh yes, oh yes… it’s Sandwich Night on April 26th at 6:00pm in Fellowship Hall. Come one, 
come all and enjoy a fast paced fun night of fellowship. Our Sunday School & Confirmation class will be 
hosting the event and we will be sponsored by our very own First Presbyterian Church Nursery School. 
Thank you so much! The event will benefit St. John’s Soup Kitchen in Newark. This is our chance to help 
those in need. We will prepare and bag 400 plus lunches to be distributed with their hot meals, tis gives 
them a small meal for later in the day. We look forward to seeing all—families, friends and our youth!  
 

SOUP KITCHEN NEWS 
Our menus are out and we are ready for April! Go to our website and sign up to prepare a dish for Our 
Lady of the Valley Soup Kitchen. We are also hoping that if you all have some time, you can come down 
and serve in person. We operate every Thursday and the 4th & 5th Saturday of the month. Sign up online: 
www.firstprescaldwell.org/soup-kitchen-news. If you wish to sign up by phone to prepare a dish or to 
serve, call Joyce McGrath (201) 738-6531 or Laura Schalles (973) 476-8616. 
 

SIGN UP TO HOST COFFEE HOUR 
Coffee Hour is an opportunity for church members and friends to gather in fellowship while enjoying 
coffee and treats. Coffee hour takes place in Room 120 on Sunday mornings at 10:30am (in between our 
two service times). We are asking to have more congregants sign up to host coffee hour. Kaitlyn Heun 
will continue to make coffee/set up the coffee each Sunday, but we need volunteers each Sunday to 
provide and set up the food, milk and cream. Hosts will also offer assistance and be a friendly face in 
Room 120. If you host coffee hour, we ask that you stay and clean up, as well. Please review the calendar 
and consider signing up for any dates that work for you. We appreciate all of our volunteers for helping 
us to make this a special time for our church community. http://bit.ly/3XqBYQb 
 

CAN YOU SPARE A SUNDAY MORNING?  
We've been so excited about this amazing Sunday school year and opening up our Cradle Room for 
families to bring their little ones this year. If you can spare a Sunday morning, or a few, we would greatly 
appreciate your assistance! Please take a look at the schedules below, and consider signing up to help us 
with these important FPC programs. If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Restaino 
at lauren@firstprescaldwell.org. Sign up for Sunday School: http://bit.ly/3HBolII  
Sign up for Nursery Care: http://bit.ly/3H5ybAW 
 

MIDWEEK VINYASA YOGA AT FPC 
Relax, recharge, and renew for the rest of the week by moving through a sequence of poses to increase 
strength, flexibility, and focus led by Sue Tannler. Join us on Wednesdays at 7:00pm in Fellowship Hall. 
Bring a mat and a water bottle.  If you have blocks and a strap, scarf, or belt, bring them as well. Please 
enter through the gym doors in the parking lot. Any questions reach out to Sue 
Tannler btannler@gmail.com or 862-684-3673. 
 

VOLLEYBALL & PICKLEBALL 
Join us for volleyball in Fellowship Hall on Mondays from 7:00pm to 8:00pm. Our Tuesday night session 
of Pickleball is currently full; however, new participants are welcome to join us on Thursday evenings. 
Beginners will play from 6:00pm to 6:30pm. From 6:30pm to 8:00pm, we will have a mixed level play. 
New participants must contact Barb Bruchac at (973) 454-5583.  

http://www.firstprescaldwell.org/soup-kitchen-news
http://bit.ly/3XqBYQb
http://bit.ly/3HBolII
http://bit.ly/3H5ybAW


OFFERINGS 
Place your offering in the 
plates are at the welcome 
tables. Or give online 
at www.firstprescaldwell.org/
donate. Mailed in donations 
continue to also be gladly 
accepted.  
 

DO YOU HAVE A CHURCH 
PROGRAM OR EVENT THAT NEEDS 
TO BE ADVERTISED?  
The deadline for the next First Press is Monday 
at 3:00pm. We cannot guarantee inclusion of 
material submitted after that. Please email 
Lauren Restaino at 
lauren@firstprescaldwell.org.  
 

DRIVERS WANTED 
The Deacons are involved in coordinating 
transportation to and from church for church 
members who are unable to drive themselves. 
An online sign up form has been created and 
includes information related to the process for 
pick-up/drop-off. Please consider signing up to 
help with transportation for a week or two. 
http://bit.ly/3kuNYSj 
 

 

 
 

Church Calendar for the Week 
 
ALL SERVICES ARE AVAILABLE VIA LIVESTREAM 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 23rd  
  9:30 AM  Worship Service, Sanctuary 
10:30 AM  Coffee Hour, Room 120 
11:00 AM  Contemporary Service, Chapel 
 

MONDAY, APRIL 24th 
  7:00 PM  Volleyball, Fellowship Hall 
 

TUESDAY, APRIL 25th 
  9:30 AM  Staff Meeting, Parlor 
  6:30 PM  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall *Currently FULL 
  7:30 PM  Worship Committee, Zoom Meeting 
 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26th 
  6:00 PM  Sandwich Night, Fellowship Hall 
  7:00 PM  Yoga, Fellowship Hall 
  7:00 PM  PNC Meeting, Room 121 
 

THURSDAY, APRIL 27th 
  6:00 PM  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall 
  8:00 PM  Handbell Rehearsal, Handbell Room 
  8:00 PM  Chancel Choir, Choir Room 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 30th 
  9:30 AM  Worship Service, Sanctuary 
10:30 AM  Coffee Hour, Room 120 
11:00 AM  Contemporary Service, Chapel 
  3:00 PM  Deacon Clothing Sorting 
  4:30 PM  Youth Group, Fellowship Hall  
  6:00 PM  Confirmation Class, Youth Room 
 
 

 

THE FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH  AT CALDWELL  

326 Bloomfield Avenue, Caldwell, NJ 07006  
Office Hours: M-Th 8AM - 4PM , F 8AM - 3PM 

Office Phone:  973-228-0310  
e-mail address:  fpc@firstprescaldwell.org  

website: www.firstprescaldwell.org  

OUR STAFF  
Rev. Bill Schram, Interim Pastor/Head of Staff 

Valerie Shondel, Interim Music Director 
Kaitlyn Heun, Interim Director of Youth Ministries  

Scott Westenberger, Worship Leader  
Lauren Restaino, Youth Ministry & Communications 

Coordinator 
Christine Brunner, Office Manager 

Chris White, Building Manager/Head Sexton 
Celesta Silvera, Administrative Assistant 

Brittany Heun, Sunday Receptionist 
Kathleen Carlson, Director   

Weekday Nursery School - 973-226-6674  
http://www.firstpresnurseryschool.com  

David Hicock, Superintendent 
Prospect Hill Cemetery - 973-228-4410 

prospecthillcemetery@firstprescaldwell.org  
Dr. Robert R. McGruther, Pastor Emeritus  

http://www.firstprescaldwell.org/donate
http://www.firstprescaldwell.org/donate
http://bit.ly/3kuNYSj

